

# Tilston School Association



Tilston Parochial C of E Primary School, Church Road, Tilston, Malpas, Cheshire. SY14 7HB.  
TSA Committee: Joint Chair: Lucy Cheshire & Donna Adair, Treasurer: Kirsty Edgington, Secretary: Sam Andrews  
Email – [tilstonchair@gmail.com](mailto:tilstonchair@gmail.com) Twitter - [@TilstonTSA](https://twitter.com/TilstonTSA)

Charity Registration No. [1200395](https://www.charity-commission.gov.uk/charity-lookup/1200395)

## Minutes of TSA meeting: 17<sup>th</sup> April 2023 7.30pm Red Lion, Malpas

Present: Lucy Cheshire, Samantha Andrews, Kelly Allnut, Charlotte , Donna A'dair

Apologies: Kirsty Edgington, Lucy Mills, Muriel Birch, Mrs Kelsey Mort, Katie Jones, Joanna Gretton

1. Agree minutes of last meeting 06/03/23. Unanimously agreed.
2. Events review –  
Mothers Day Gift Sale - £87.50  
First Aid: Enjoyed by all. Non Profit, 11 places filled, 1 place was subsidised.  
Easter Bingo: £595.60 less exp, £433.40 Profit (still drinks in stock)  
Mills marathon raised £1666 for British Heart Foundation. Really enjoyable for children and parents.  
Good forerunner for the Colour run. Maybe next year at same time as Tilston 10K.  
(A Tilston parent will be on the committee then, so may make communication easier).
3. Funds request by Mrs K Mort. (Document circulated, see attached to all members of the committee prior to the meeting and responses from those not attending received) To support private SEND diagnosis and external testing in order to be able to put an action plan into place sooner and to see if extra funding can be applied for earlier. To assist with targeted provision thereby improving learning experience for all children. LM and DA asked if this was enough funding to have a positive impact, KM responded that it can be the impact could be reviewed annually)  
£750 per annum requested and reviewed annually.  
Unanimously agreed to support this.
4. **Jumble Sale** sat 22 April – DA  
Sue W has offered to bake some cakes  
Lots of donations received so far and more promised.  
DA has set out a stall layout plan.  
Would like to run a 'name the Teddy stall'  
All meet at 9am to set up.  
9-11am set up

11-2 selling and clear up

£1 entry

Raffle tickets sold on entry also.

DA requested a few more little raffle prizes.

**Pricing:** Only for the nearly new rails. Remainder of the items will be at the discretion of the stall supervisor. KA to do posters

Need 10 floats. LC to contact KE.

**Volunteers so far:** Donna A'dair, Lucy Cheshire, Kelly Allnut, Sam Andrews, Kirsty Edgington, Emily Crompton (couple of hours), Charlie Hewitt Davies & Mum, Sue W, Jackie Mcurtrie (couple of hours to help set up).

**Refreshments:** Tea, Coffee, cans of pop from KA, doughnuts DA sorting, cake and biscuits. LC to get milk & sugar.

**Left over items:** At 1.15pm £2 to fill a bin bag announced.

Clothing collection booked for the following week. KE/LC to confirm date and produce a poster/letter.

Toys ad bric a brac will go to charity shop.

Household request for someone in need

5. King's Coronation – Fri 5 May

Badges ordered, awaiting delivery this week.

Keys strings booked: EYS&KS1 1-2pm KS2 2-3pm.

TSA will provide tea, coffee and cakes for parents. Need to request timing from KM  
LC to speak to KM to see how the sessions run and whether we can offer refreshments to parents during the session or just afterwards.

Will ask for donations of large cakes.

If serving inside do we need cups with lids?

6. Pop up Tuck shop and 2<sup>nd</sup> hand uniform sale at end of this half term. Date TBC

7. Wish List updates – Waterproofs / Pe Kit

PE kit tops, letter with parents to order sizes.

LC to get an update on waterproofs, library corners

LC speak to Mrs Farmer re waterproofs from Darts and if Darts were sending samples?

8. Summer BBQ Fri 9 June

BBQ and summer fair.

Decided not to run auction of promises this year as may be too much to ask in current economic climate.

Will run a BBQ, food, bar, kids entertainments, afternoon tea, kids games

To be discussed further at next meeting.

9. Leavers BBQ Thurs 13 July. Discuss at next meeting

10. Parents dinner / social

LC has spoken to Joanna Gretton who is happy to help organise a parents social evening at The Carden arms. Set price menu and drinks.

Not a fundraising event although KA proposed that we could run a sweepstake during the evening.

11. AOB: KA will update the poster that shows where the TSA funds are spent and how they have benefitted the school and children.

DA asked if we could look at actioning the parent reading scheme again. LC to speak to KM.

This meeting was held outside of work hours to try and include other parents. The meeting was publicised but there were no additional attendees. The next meeting will be held in school.

**12. Next Meeting: Tuesday 9<sup>th</sup> May 1.30pm. School library.**